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December 2017 meeting minutes    
 

Our Annual Christmas Party and awards ceremony was held at Kendall Hill. 
 

 
 

          Member of the year – Steve Strickell      Appreciation award  - Kim Strickell           

 
Appreciation award - Craig Steffey (was not present) 

                                           His award will be presented at the next meeting.   
        

***Please email pictures of your car(s) to the Website 
committee so we may add your car to our member page. 

 

The next Meeting will be held on Jan 9, at Franks Restaurant                                                        
132 Macarthur, Cottage Hills at 6PM. 

Southern Illinois 

Mustang 

Association 

Club Officers: 
Steve Strickell – 
 President  
    Phone:  618-975-1707 
    Email:  
feponyman@yahoo.com 
Ron Kinder – 
 Vice President 
    Phone: 618-656-5669 
    Email: 
mustang2@madisontelco.com  
Judy Schwallenstecker –  
Treasurer 
   Phone:  618-406-2248 
   Email: 
judyollie@royell.org 
Kim Strickell –  
MCA Director 
   Phone:  618-975-1707 
   Email: 
whiteduv65@aol.com  
Larry Roseberry & Don Sloan – 
 Publicity 
   Phone:618-407-8723 Larry  
 618-259-2940 Don 
Email: 
lroseberry47@hotmail.com  
 Fred Obrock– 
 Correspondence 
   Phone:  314-517-1167 
   Email:  
fredobrock@gmail.com  
Dodie Brewer –  
Secretary   
   Phone:  618-540-6266 
   Email:  
dodebrew@gmail.com  
Theresa Vinson – 
 Newsletter Editor 
   Phone:  618-920-0317 
   Email: 
jtvinson@hotmail.com 
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Congratulations Tim and Stephanie 
 on your new addition for your garage! 

 

 
 
 

Some of the ladies attended a cookie exchange 
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 January Birthdays: 

Happy Birthday!!! 

Jan 3 Tonya Obrock 

Jan 6 Judy Schwallenstecker 

Jan 7 Larry Roseberry 

Jan 10 Ollie Schwallenstecker 

Jan 10 Heidi Todd 
Jan 13 Marilyn Kell 
Jan 16 Tom Luebbers 
Jan 17 Joyce Brungardt 
Jan 18 Ron Kinder 
Jan 20 Chris Cokenour 
Jan 23 Kelly Bachman 
Jan 24 Bill Meyers 
Jan 26 Cheryl Martinez 
Jan 29 Cheryl Steffey 
Jan 30 Ken Stange 
 

January Anniversaries:  

 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!!! 

Jan 27 Joe & Janet Phillips 

 

 

 

 

Southern Illinois 

Mustang 

Association 

 
Upcoming Events: 

 
Jan 9, 2018 
SIMA Monthly Meeting            

6 PM at Frank’s 
Restaurant, 

132 West 
Macarthur Drive, 
Cottage Hills, IL  
62018 
Phone –  
618-258-8440 

 

 

 

 

Visit our Website: 
https://soilmustang.org/ 
 

For other events in the 
St. Louis, check out the 
Lakers Car Club event 
listing at the following 
link: 
 
http://clubs.hemmings.
com/lakerscarclub/ 
 

 

https://soilmustang.org/
http://clubs.hemmings.com/lakerscarclub/
http://clubs.hemmings.com/lakerscarclub/
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Note from the President 

State of the Corral-2018 
 
I hope you all had a joyous Christmas and a very Happy New Year.  One note I must make here is that this 
year I put Kim and I's address label on the envelope as a roster check, as I use that for club members 
addresses.  I can say that as of the day I wrote this none have been returned, so we have good addresses 
on the roster.  For those of you who sent us a card in return, we thank you very much, any more and we 
couldn't have found the pantry as we tape them to the door. 
 
1.  As a club for 2018 we start out the year with about $3,000.00 in our account, so keep that in mind as we 
head into preparing for our 41st Annual Mustang & all Ford Roundup on July 21st.  By our January meeting, 
Judy will have gone to the bank and we should have a club debit card that will be only used to pay our web 
site fees in the future because it can only be done on line. 
 
2.  As I stated before, our annual show is July 21st.  January and February are the prime months to gain 
sponsorships as most parts stores and vendors set up their yearly budget for giveaways and handouts to 
local charities (us) at this time.  We have 25 classes in our show, which means 25 Sponsorships are 
available at $75.00 each.  Larry and I will have Sponsorship forms available at the January meeting and will 
be available in our club newsletter in February.  As we always wish for a good turnout for our show, we must 
remember our sister Mustang clubs in St. Louis and Springfield areas and make a better attempt to attend 
there shows as well.  There was some talk last year of boycotting our show this year if we couldn't attend 
their show.  So we need to support them as they support us.  Our events page in our web site will be 
annotated to show their car show dates as well as being announced at our monthly meetings. 
 
3.  Assistance to our club charities.  I hope to meet with Legendary Mustang Sanctuary within the next two 
weeks to discuss their 2018 Fund Drive (cruise-in).  As we all know the last two years they've held their 
event it has been a total flop, where the cruise-in is concerned.  I hope to have better news for you about 
this year’s event by the January meeting.  There has been talk of maybe dropping the Hope Center as one 
of our charities, but if we do, we need to replace it with another local charity.  I do not advocate a national 
charity as I feel we can have a better impact, notoriety and publicity from a local charity, but as always, it is 
a club decision and will be up for discussion. 
 
4.  As always, we are open to attract new members to the club, and also to get more members to participate 
in club activities.  One idea that was brought forth was that one Sunday a month we would meet at 
someone's house who might need help on their car and then have an evening potluck.  These can be big or 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjmlrHk7_PLAhUqv4MKHYYfAeUQjRwIBw&url=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/164733298843841337/&bvm=bv.118443451,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNGng3Koz7mAdqaTYs2itdLapTLeLw&ust=1459821087689852
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small jobs, but with lots of hands around to help can be done easily.  Last year we recommended a monthly 
cruise-in at our show sponsors location on some Friday evening/Saturday morning time frame.  We had a 
banner made up but no cruise-in's.  Maybe we can try to do it this year. 
 
5.  Kim and I have been unsuccessful in getting our club logo trademarked by Ford.  We have gotten to the 
"submit" part and we hit that button but nothing happens.  So we will be getting with James to see if he has 
better luck than we did.  Even though our discussion over the 501/3(c) ,(Charitable Contribution Status) was 
tabled at November's meeting, I am still looking into what it takes to get this designation for our club, as it 
would take the liability off any and all club member if anything was to happen.  From what I've heard about 
Ford Performance's new up-coming free partial web site for clubs, it would be required.  Checking into it 
does not mean doing it, it only means checking into it. 
 
6.  Attached to this note is our MCA "President's Award", along with the sheet where you gain points for this 
award.  This award was for the year-2016.  We already have enough points and will be awarded this again 
for 2017!  I thank Kim for her work in submitting the paperwork as part of her duties as club MCA 
Director.  But mostly I thank each and every one of you, as you earned it.  It is a great honor and each and 
every one of you is to be commended for your hard work, effort and commitment.  Without YOU, we would 
not have been awarded this or even have a club.  I would like to see more members’ cars on our web 
site.  They don't have to be show stoppers, it can be a rusted out hulk that you’re planning to start working 
on soon, next year, someday.  So come on!  Take of picture of your baby and send it to James and we'll get 
it on the web site. 
 
7.  Finally, I would like to take this opportunity as the club has in the past with Barb Yates by making a 
motion to bestow Honorary Membership to Jim& Heidi Todd.  As we all know, Jim is suffering from 
alzheimer's and has been in a care facility for over a year.  Jim and Heidi have been an integral part of the 
club for many years and Jim even served as President.  Even though Jim can't attend meetings anymore 
and it is hard for Heidi to attend, I think it would be an honor to bestow this membership to a well deserving 
and much missed Jim and Heidi. 
 
Lastly--I finally did it folks!  I stumped Larry!  Not that I wanted to because I want the Cobra II to run.  Larry's 
been here twice and we still can't get it fired up.  So anyone out there who knows the Ford Dura Spark II 
electronic ignition, please let me know!  Kim wants her car running!  Until then, I hope to see you all at the 
next meeting........ 
 
Fooled ya------This is the final warning.  If you want to meet somewhere besides Frank's, we will decide 
once and for all at the January meeting.  This has come to many times in the last year and I hope to resolve 
this issued once and for all at the next meeting............Steve 
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Market Place: 
 

 
If you have any cars or parts you would like to list, 

just send ‘em in.  We’ll get your ad posted in the next 

month’s newsletter. 
 
 

Club Pics and Newsletter additions! 

 

If you have any pics of your cars, friends’ cars, project details or just general car stories you’d like to share 
……….. send ‘em to the newsletter at email:  jtvinson@hotmail.com !  If you are looking for parts or a new 
project, let us know and we’ll put it in.  Or, if you have to clear out parts or projects you can’t get to, we’ll post 
that, too.  We’d love to add things to the newsletter that would show what shows or cruises our members are 
attending, what projects you are working on, etc.  Just send them by the first of the month and we’ll try to get 
them in that month’s newsletter. 
Thanks for your support!!!!!!!!!!! 
 
 
 

Please send any Birthday or Anniversary information, I may have missed. The 
membership list has several blank dates.  Thanks! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

mailto:email:%20%20jtvinson@hotmail.com
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         Name   
 

D.O.B.   

         Partner Name   
 

D.O.B.   

         Wedding Anniversary Date       
  

         Address   

         City   
 

State   
 

Zip   

         Phone   
 

E-mail   
 

         Mustang Club of America Membership #   
 

         List Your Mustang/Fords with Brief Description 
       

           

           

           

         List Club Activities you would like to participate in:  
      

           

 
Send this completed application along with $20.00 to: 

  

   
Judy Schwallenstecker 

   

   
2900 Huette Road, 

   

   

Bunker Hill, IL  62014 
Club meetings the second 
Tuesday of every month.  

     


